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Parish Council of Coleford 
_________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
 

Newsletter for July 2025 
 

Parish Councillors Vacancy 

Do you live or work in the village?  Passionate about Coleford? Want to help make a long-lasting 

change?  Do you have innovative ideas for the council?  Do you have concerns about a specific 

issue & want to do something about it? We need people from all backgrounds and experiences who 

reflect their community to put themselves forward for co-option to the Parish Council.  

 

If you would like to find out more about the role of the Councillor and the work that the Council 

does, then please contact the Parish Clerk on 07971 516916 or email clerk@colefordpc.org.uk 

 

Planning updates  

The Planning Inspectorate has allowed the Rainier appeal 

APP/E3335/W/25/3358746.  The Parish Council are going to consider 

possible inaccuracies and refer to Wessex Water Authority as 

appropriate. 

 
There was disappointment that Gladman application agreed date of 30th June 2025 has now been 

extended to 19th September 2025.  A letter will be sent by the Parish Council would be sent 

challenging the date. 

 

Somerset Council report 

The full monthly report is available on the parish website.  Somerset Cllr Barry Clarke gave the 

following report  

• Boundary review closes on the 11th August 2025 

• National Planning Policy Framework changes are being proposed.  Any developments under 

10 houses will not go to the planning board but will be decided at Somerset Planning Officer 

level.  The Parish Council will always be consulted but the Somerset Councillor will no 

longer be consulted directly. 

• The Volunteer Highway Scheme will require training on each area.  

• Please provide details on any enforcement issues/delays to Somerset 

Cllr Barry Clarke who is collating information and presenting them to 

the Enforcement team to press for action. 

• LCN meeting to take place on the 21st August 2025 @ Mendip Council 

offices.  Somerset Highways will be attending   Cllr Barry Clarke has also requested a 

meeting with the Economic Future team to discuss the future of our area. 

• The Internal Auditor has reported that there are several areas for concern including 

procurement and the handling of capital spend. 

• A temporary Section 51 Officer has now been recruited. 

• The Council is about to embark on spending 3 million on reviewing the salaries and structure. 

  

Miss V Watts 

Clerk to the Council 

Tel: 07971 516916 / 01749 880428 

Email: clerk@colefordpc.org.uk   

Gallant Hill Farm 

Foxcote 

Radstock 

BA3 5YB 
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The Coleford Village sign 

The Coleford village sign has been  removed from the junction of Beacon View.  

Quotes are to be sought to remove the lacquer and restore the sign to its former glory. 

 

Police report 

During the last month there were 1 x Arson, 1 x Burglary, 1 x Non recordable, 2 x Sexual offence 

crimes, 3 x Theft, 2 x Vehicle Offences recorded.  Patrols in the area have been increased after a 

number of ASB, being reported at the football club and stock hill court . 

 

Coleford Allotments 

We have a couple of plots available so if you fancy growing your own produce for this year, please 

get in touch.  If you would like to find out more about the allotments, then please contact the Parish 

Clerk on 07971 516916 or email clerk@colefordpc.org.uk 

 

Highways including: 

Cllr Townsend gave the following report: 

• The long defective sections along Cherry Gardens Lane beyond Owls Nest, and also along 

Dark Lane south from Luckington Cross via the Somerset 

Council website. 

• Repair work done at the Charlton Road/Charmborough Lane 

junction and also at Anchor Rd/Brewery Lane have been 

completed. 

• Somerset Council website does not recognise Cherry Gardens 

Lane or Charmborough Lane. The Council have tried before but can we have another go at 

Highways to get them to recognise both correct names. The confusion with Anchor Road 

does not help when trying to explain our issues with Highways. 

 

The following issues will be reported to Somerset Highways: 

• Raised kerb stone in Beacon View.   

• Councillors to complete a full review inspection of the streetlights throughout the village, 

with any issues being reported 

 

Emergency Plan 

A group of Councillors are working together to create a first draft of an emergency plan for the 

village which will be presented at the next meeting. 

 

Grass cutting of Somerset owned land 

Somerset Council have agreed that 8 cuts will be completed during this cutting season, which is 

more than last year.  The Parish Council agreed that it will monitor closely. 

 

Date of Next Meetings:  

23rd July 2025  Planning meeting 

13th August 2025 Parish Council meeting  

 

If you have any issues that you would like to bring to the Parish Council’s attention, please contact 

the Clerk on 07971 516916 or email clerk@colefordpc.org.uk  Check out the website 

www.colefordpc.org.uk 

 

Philip Ham 

Chairman of Coleford Parish Council 
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